
s we bid welcome to 2003, it is my plea-
sure to wish all APO friends and readers
of the APO News “A Very Happy and

Prosperous New Year!” and to thank you for your
interest in this newsletter. Over the past year, I
believe that most of you, if not all, have made valu-
able contributions to the APO in the implementation
of its programs to assist member countries in their
socio-economic development through improving pro-
ductivity. I would like to express the APO’s sincere
gratitude for your support and cooperation. We look
forward to your continued involvement in our cause.

The end of one year and the start of another is a time for reflection, new resolutions, and making plans for the
year ahead. As we look back on 2002, we take encouragement from the achievements, resolve not to repeat mis-
takes and oversights, and set new goals to strive for. This process is true for individuals as well as for organizations.

Among the accomplishments of the APO in 2002, the following are some highlights: the entry of the Lao
People’s Democratic Republic as the 19th member of the APO; the publication of the first-ever APO Asia-Pacific
Productivity Data and Analysis 2001; the establishment of the Intranet and the APOnet IT systems in the APO
Secretariat; harnessing private-sector involvement in the APO Green Productivity program; participation in the
World Summit on Sustainable Development in Johannesburg; and the 2nd APO World Conference on Green
Productivity in Manila.

In the APO Secretariat, we continued to make strenuous efforts to renovate and improve the operational systems
in order to serve member countries more efficiently and effectively, with positive results. At the same time, in
response to the prolonged financial constraints of member countries, the Secretariat has embarked on a cost-reduc-
tion program to release as many funds as possible for projects beneficial to them. These cost-cutting measures will
likely be intensified in the year ahead.

In 2003, the APO will continue to undertake projects that promote knowledge management; extend the Green
Productivity program; strengthen SMEs and NPOs; enhance integrated community development activities; give
added focus to agricultural productivity; intensify the use of IT in its operations; and provide more and better pro-
ductivity data and analysis service.

In all that we are setting out to do and achieve, improving the quality of life of all the people in APO member
countries is our ultimate concern. It is the APO’s resolve to spare no effort to achieve this.
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